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May 23, 2006

Board of Commissioners
Mid-County Street Lighting Service District
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd
Portland, Oregon 97214

Dear Commissioners:

The Tax Supervising and Conservation Commission has completed review and
consideration of the 2006-07 budget for Mid-County Street Lighting Service District.
This review was undertaken pursuant to ORS 294.605-705 to confirm compliance
with applicable laws and to determine the adequacy of estimates necessary to
support efficient and economical administration of the district.

The 2006-07 budget, filed May 1, 2006, is hereby certified by a majority vote of the
Commission with no objections or recommendations. Estimates were judged to be
reasonable for the purpose shown and the document was found to be in
substantial compliance with Local Budget Law. The budget estimates, as shown in
the approved budget, were as follows:

General Fund
Portion Unappropriated

Permanent Tax Rate

$629,725
$243,475

$0

Commissioners

Lynn McNamara
Kirk R. Hall

Elizabeth Hengeveld
Dr. Roslyn Elms Sutheriand

Please file a complete copy of the adopted budget with the Commission no later
than July 17, 2006. If extra time is needed for filing the adopted budget please
request an extension in writing.

Yours truly,

TAX SUPERVISING & CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tom Linhares
Director
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